
OFFICIAL BOARD 
HIGHWAY MISSION TABERNACLE 

Meeting of the Official Board held on Wednesday, 
July 7, 1937, at 8:00 o'clock P.M. 

Pre.Fent: 

Brothers Sisters 
Steelberg, Carr Steelberg 
Zell, Nethery McEwen, 
Brodsky, Spain M. Nethery, 
Day, Bell Payne 
Krause, McKittrick 
McKinley, Green 
Hollahan Combs 

The Pastor presided, and opened the meeting with 
prayer. 

Minutes of the meetings of March 21, April 4 and 
April 18, 197, were read and approved. 

Brother Steelberg stated that a meeting of the 
Board hod been called in June wit l reference to the 
continuance of the radio broadcast. After considerable 
discussion the members of the Board of Trustees who were 
present, 3 in number, felt that with the expected assent 
of the other members of the Board, they would give us a 
reprieve and permit us to operate for two more weeks Provided 
the funds come in. 

Brother Zell made a statement that while the total 
offerings for 1937 were greater in comparison to the same period 
in 1936, yet the general offerings had been less, owing to the 
fact that we have the Radio Fund this year. He also stated 
that the last three Sundays money had come in for the radio 
broadcast. with a little surplus. 

After ouite a considerable discussion pro and con 
with reference to the radio broadc-st, it was moved by Brother 
Nethery, seconded by Brother Hollahan, and carried, that a 
secret ballot be taken PS to whether we should continue on 
the air or take a vacation. 

The result of the ballot was that we would take 
a vacation. (8 to continue on the air, 9 to take vacation.) 



Brother Bell brought up a question concerning 
cottage prayer meetings, suggesting that he felt it would be 
good to have moveable cottage prayer meetings, in different 
sections of the city, each week, for the winter months, as 
the street meetings close. 

After some discussion it was moved by Brother Zell, 
seconded by Brother Day, that the matter of the cottage prayer 
meetings be referred to the Pastor and Board of Elders. 

Brother Spain asked whether the Pastor had given 
any thought to putting on a night for regular prayer meetings, 
or tarrying meetings at the church. 

After some discussion, there being no further business, 
the meeting adjourned. 

Respectully submitted, 

Church Clark 


